

CENTRAL DAUPHIN BAND BOOSTERS ASSOCIATION

Tuesday, May 5, 2015 @ 7:30 pm MEETING MINUTES

Dena Jefferson called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Treasurer's Report: Kelley Houtz: Lots of District Jazz Reimbursements and conductor fees. Marching Band music was \$1,800. We had \$21,000 in expenses this past month, much has come back already. We borrowed \$6,000 from the General account for Wildwood and paid back \$4,000 on April 29th. Checkbook balance (general & student) is \$28,514.02. Tom Castanzo made a motion to accept the report and Chris Mayer seconded.

Financial Secretary Report: Holly Zieber: There were some deposits from Indoor Rama, Herco, and Scrip. Waiting for a few more expenses from Indoor Rama and Craft Show. Michelle Chambers made a motion to accept the report and Sugi Judd seconded.

Recording Secretary's Report: **Janice Mountain**: The minutes were posted on the website. Kristi Castanzo mentioned that the date listed for the Wildwood send-off show was incorrect, it should have been 4/29 at 8:00 p.m. instead of 4/30. This will be corrected and posted. Kristi Castanzo made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction and Donna Leinbach seconded.

Vice President's Report: Michelle Chambers: No report.

Scott Zieber: Not present. **Tom Castanzo:** No report.

Student Officer Report: Pres: Michael Schultze: May 11th Dress Rehearsal for Concert Bands and the concert will be on the 13th. Jazz Bands Concert will be May 15th and the Knoebels trip is May 16th. Rehearsal for the Memorial Day parade will be after school on May 21st with the parade being on the 25th.

Wildwood was awesome! Drumline took 2^{nd} place finishing behind Hempfield. Indoor Guard finished in 17^{th} place.

Band Director's Report: **Mr. Carraher**: The Indoor season is finally done. Indoor Guard finished 17th, two spots out of finals. His favorite/proud moment of the whole season was at the awards ceremony when CD was announced as the 2nd place finisher, our students turned and shook Hempfield's students' hands to congratulate them as the winners.

Dress rehearsal is next Monday for the Wednesday concert. Call time for the concert is 6:30 p.m. Seniors may wear a color shirt or dress.

Percussion auditions are going on now. The Wind Ensemble list will be posted. Based on #'s not on scores. Students need to accept the invitation before the end of the school year.

Hopefully the Memorial Day parade won't be 100 degrees like it usually is. Participation is open to any band student that played in the Magic Kingdom parade. The uniform will be band polo and khaki shorts.

Mr. Bitner: District Jazz went very well. It was a great experience for all of the kids, there were 60 total students. The 3 Jazz Bands have their concert on the 15th and Knoebels on the 16th. Solaris will be singing at the concert on Friday night. A couple of secrets will be revealed at the concert. Solaris went to Mansfield for a workshop and concert, it was really a great day and they received good feedback.

Jazz auditions will be happening soon. Jazz I is submitting to go to PMEA next year and Wind Ensemble is hoping to go also.

Dena mentioned that the District Jazz directors all complemented Mr. Bitner on how well organized everything was for the rehearsals and concert.

OLD BUSINESS

Scrip: **Missy Miller**: An order goes in tonight. For the May 19th order, please send paper orders and payment in by the end of the school day on Monday the 18th since students are off on the 19th. Delivery will be on May 23rd.

Legends of Music: Deb Hauf: Dena reported that there was a decent turn-out for the concert and the concert was great. After the concert the directors all got to the airport and train station on time. She thanked everyone that volunteered in any capacity.

GTP/HERCO: Contact Cheryl Martin at dcmartin2004@aol.com if you are interested in working and she will add you to her list of volunteers. There are Food & Beverage shifts available in Hersheypark and ushering shifts will be coming up for concerts. They are also looking for parking attendants to collect parking fees.

Knoebel's: Michelle Chambers & Chris Mayer: Michelle talked to them today. We will be in Pavilion R. Performance times are 2:00 p.m. & 6:00 p.m. Ride wristbands are free for the students that are performing. Boosters will provide hot dogs, hamburgers, and condiments. Each grade level will be assigned a food category to bring an item to share. Planning to serve lunch between 11:30 and Noon.

Event Coordinators for 2015/16:

• Band-a-Rama – 9/26/15: LeeAnn Stewart is willing to help whoever takes this on.

- Craft Show Coordinator
- Pig Skin Preview 9/2/15 (Concessions)
- Photographer

Golf-a-Rama: Bryon Houtz & Tom Castanzo: Tom reported that registration forms are on the website. There is a meeting this Thursday at 7:00 p.m. if anyone is interested in helping out. Golf-a-Rama will be held June 12th at Sportsman's Golf Course with a shotgun start at 1:00 p.m. You may come for the dinner even if you don't golf and be eligible for a chance to win one of the great raffle prizes.

Orientation Meeting: This will be held on Wednesday, May 27th at 6:30 p.m. in the Band Room. The marching band show for next season will be revealed.

New Business

Treasurer Election: Ron Linville has met with Kelley about the treasurer position and has agreed that we could vote on him at tonight's meeting even though he is unable to be here. Michelle Chambers made a motion to officially nominate him and Kelley Houtz seconded. The vote was unanimous for Ron to fill the Treasurer position.

Budget Presentation: Kelley Houtz: Copies of the proposed budget were distributed to everyone in attendance. The proposed figures were based on what actual amount reflected. Some of the changes are:

Income: SKH was removed. Added a Judges Clinic, Increased Concession Income to \$3,000, Scrip Income to \$5,000, Dine to Donate will be for Perkin's & Ted's dine in events.

Expenses: Marching Band & Outdoor Guard were split as well as Indoor Drumline & Indoor Guard. Buddy Night expense was decreased due to the suggestion of the middle school directors to not purchase t-shirts. A Wearables line was added under miscellaneous expenses so that we would have an Income & Expense line for Wearables. Student Reimbursement amount was reduced since next year is not a trip year.

Please review the proposed budget before the June Booster meeting as we will be voting on it that night.

Band Banquet: Crystal Richards: Student and family RSVP's are due by May 15th so we know how much food to order. It will be held on Friday, May 29th at 6:00 p.m. Helpers are needed to set up and decorate the tables in the cafeteria. Contact Crystal if you are able to help.

Perkins: Dena Jefferson: We made \$850 for our April dine in event.

Landis Concessions: Tom Castanzo: There will be a meeting later this month with Gary Matzoni from the Football Boosters. If anyone is interested in attending this meeting let Tom know. Also, the Football Boosters are having a fundraiser event at Chipotle on May 13th and have asked us to spread the word within our Booster organization.

College Plans:

Julia Kerstetter - Pitt

Brady Houtz - PSU, University Park

Graduation: June 3rd at Giant Center. Wind Ensemble and Symphonic Band will play. Bring study materials for finals. All black dress attire.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Next Meeting: June 2nd at 7:30 p.m.

Submitted by: Janice Mountain

Recording Secretary